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“Equal Opportunity Employer”
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                            Fax (603) 876-3313            

 E-mail: selectmen@marlboroughnh.org

Website:  www.marlboroughnh.org
SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES

April 17, 2017
The meeting was called to order at 6:06 P.M. by Mrs. Harris.  Present were Selectman Mrs. Paight and Sharon Booth, Administrative Assistant.  Also present was Larry Cavalliere.  
APPOINTMENTS:

6:00 P.M. – Larry Cavalliere

The Selectmen discussed with Mr. Cavalliere his pigs that have been getting loose from their pen.  He advised the Selectmen that one of the pigs has been butchered and the other would be butchered by the end of May.  The Selectmen also discussed with Mr. Cavalliere the amount of unregistered and uninspected vehicles he has on his property.  The Selectmen advised Mr. Cavalliere that he will need to follow the Marlborough Ordinance associated with unregistered and uninspected vehicles.  Mr. Cavalliere has agreed to move the vehicles and set up a three-sided fence and/or Pole Barn for the vehicles.  Mr. Cavalliere left at 6:48 P.M.  

The Selectmen will send a letter to Mr. Cavalliere outlining all plans agreed upon made to address the pig getting loose and the vehicles in the yard.   

The property owner of Map 04 Lot 024 joined the meeting at 7:00 P.M.  Payment

arrangements with the Selectmen for a payment plan for taxes owed were made.  The property owner left at 7:22 P.M.
Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the minutes of the 4/10/2017 as amended.  Vote to approve was unanimous.  
The Selectmen reviewed and signed Veteran Credit applications.
The Selectmen reviewed and signed the Water and Sewer Levy.

The Selectmen reviewed correspondence from a Marlborough resident concerning parking at the Municipal Lot.  

The Selectmen reviewed the Department of Revenue Administration equalization assessment for the Town of Marlborough Tax Year 2016.  The equalization rate is 98.9%.  This ratio is used to equalize the modified local assessed valuation for all land, building, and manufacturing housing in Town.  

The Selectmen reviewed and signed Certificate of Appointments for David Fairfield, Town Sexton, Casper Bemis, Planning Board, and Ed Goodrich, Town Moderator.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed an A-5 and A-5W for Map 02 Lot 094.

The Selectmen reviewed and signed a Plumbing Permit for Map 12 Lot 023.
Mr. Richardson joined the meeting at 7:15 P.M.  Mr. Richardson inquired about water rate increases and the reasons for the increases.  Mrs. Paight explained to Mr. Richardson what determined the rate increases and how the Selectmen worked with Granite State Rural Water Association in determining what the new rates would be.  Mr. Richardson left at 7:25 P.M. 
ADMINISTRATIVE ITEMS
The Selectmen reviewed and signed the General Journal Postings.

Mrs. Harris moved and Mrs. Paight seconded the motion to accept the Accounts Payable Registers in the amounts of $10,710.03, $160.00, and $221,842.31. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to accept the Direct Deposit Register  in the amount of $7,683.80; the Payroll Check Register in the amount of $1,078.34, and the FICA General Ledger in the amount of $2,723.93. Vote to approve was unanimous.

Mrs. Paight moved and Mrs. Harris seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting. Vote was unanimous. Meeting adjourned at 7:55 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted,








Sharon Booth







Administrative Assistant
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